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Subject: 
Approve a temporary removal of existing 2 Hour parking zones on the north side of E. College Ave. from 
Tenny Ave. to N. Hartwell Ave. and on west side of S. Hartwell Ave. from E. College Ave. to E. Laflin Ave.  The 
signs for the zones will be covered from March 28 to May 25, 2017.  This temporary measure is by request of 
Catholic Memorial High School for a construction project. 
 

Details: 
This referral was made by Ald. Vance Skinner on behalf of Catholic Memorial High School.  The School is 
breaking ground to construct a new chapel.  The construction work will impact school parking lot displacing 
drivers.  The school administration had requested the City to grant a temporary removal of existing 2 hour 
parking zones on E. College Ave and S. Hartwell Ave.  To temporarily “remove” the existing parking zone, the 
existing signs would be covered up for a period of 8 weeks and then uncovered again.  When uncovered, the 2 
hour existing zone will be enforced again. 
 
The committee voted unanimously to approve this item. 
 

 

Options & Alternatives:  None 

 
 

Financial Remarks: 
There will be minimal cost of staff time to cover up and uncover the signs. 

 

Executive Action: 
 If approved by Council, the resolution for approving the installation of these signs will need to be executed by the 
Mayor and Clerk after the Council Meeting. 

 

Committee Recommendation: 
 The Buildings and Grounds Committee approved this item at their March 20, 2017 meeting.  This item will appear 
under the Consent Agenda for the April 06, 2017 council meeting. 

 
 


